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July 26, 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg, Secretary  
United States Department of Transportation  
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590-7202 
 
Subject: Letter of Commitment, Terminal 2 – East Pier Modernization 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
Black Ball Ferry Line (Black Ball), is excited to take part in a public- private partnership 
with the Port of Port Angeles (Port) in its application to the 2021 Port Infrastructure 
Development Program (PIDP). 
 
A 2019 economic study detailed that the Black Ball Ferry Line directly employs 91 
people with generous family wage jobs, supports nearly 1000 jobs in our rural area, and 
has a financial impact of over $60 million annually in our community. The MV COHO 
sailing between Victoria and Port Angeles is one of the Olympic Peninsula’s iconic 
images. 
 
In 2013, Black Ball signed a 30-year lease agreement with the Port of Port Angeles that 
required we modernize the western pier at Terminal 2. This project was completed by 
Black Ball at a cost of $4.5 million. Clearly, we are committed to the long-term viability 
and improvements of the Terminal 2 Ferry Dock. The Black Ball Ferry Line is an 
economically critical service in the region, which has been forced to curtail operations 
due to COVID-19 restrictions in both Canada and Washington State over the last 16-
months. With the recent success of vaccination programs in both the United States and 
Canada, we are positive that ferry service will restart soon. 
 
With PIDP funding and the Port’s funding assistance we will modernize the East Pier and 
install a screening facility for commercial goods. The infrastructure investments 
proposed by this public-private partnership of the Port and Black Ball will improve the 
safety, state of good repair and economic competitiveness of moving goods through the 
ferry terminal. The importance of Black Ball’s success extends through our entire region.  
The service is a conduit for west coast supply chains for the U.S. and Canada. 
 
If this project is awarded funding under the PIDP, Black Ball guarantees the availability of 
the staff and resources necessary to complete the activities described in the application. 



Black Ball is exceptionally well qualified to help  lead the proposed activities with the Port 
of Port Angeles. Black Ball has vast experience executing capital improvement projects 
and efficient ferry terminal operations.  
 
For the above reasons and more, I urge you to fund the East Pier Project. If you have any 
questions at all, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Ryan Malane 
Vice President & Co-Owner 
Black Ball Ferry Line 
101 E. Railroad Avenue 
Port Angeles, WA 98362 
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